
Town of Platteville Monthly Board Meeting Minutes 

Monday May 8th,2023 

(APPROVED) 

 

Town Board Meeting 

The meeting was called to order by Tom Weigel at 6:00 P.M following the annual 

meeting. 

Members present: Dan Smith, Tom Weigel, Dave Klar, Nathan Niehaus, and 

Valerie Martin. 

The clerk verified that the open meeting law was met. 

The agenda was reviewed.  Motion by Martin to approve the agenda as 

presented, seconded by Smith.  Motion carried. 

The minutes from the April meeting were reviewed.  Motion by Smith to approve 

the minutes as presented, seconded by Weigel.  Motion carried. 

Klar presented the treasurer’s report.  Total account balances as of May 1st were 

$570,466.29.  Motion by Martin to approve the treasurer’s report, seconded by 

Weigel.  Motion carried. 

The bills for the month were reviewed, totaling $24,933.18.  Motion by Martin to 

approve the bills as presented, seconded by Smith.  Motion carried. 

Weigel appointed Laura Digman, Becky Fenn, and Chad Droessler for 3 year terms 

on the Plan Commission. 

Clerk presented updated quotes for the insurance policies.  Motion by Martin to 

keep the current $1000 deductible for the business owner’s policy, and to change 

the limit of liability for the workman’s compensation policy from $500,000 to 

$1,000,000, seconded by Smith.  Motion carried. 

The ATV/UTV routes and ordinance were discussed.  Consensus of those present 

was to change the ordinance to state that all Platteville Township roads are open 

unless posted otherwise.  This will be on the agenda for next month's meeting. 



Kurt stated that gravel has been placed on Bluff Road, there has been some 

branches down from the windstorms, and he would like to get new lights for the 

trucks. 

No new driveway or building permits. 

Terry Temperly asked about parking on the new portion of Second Road. 

Smith shared some information from the County Town’s Association meeting. 

Weigel shared the information from the Ambulance Committee meeting.  The 

hospital had a loss of $545,428.99 last year. 

Smith shared a letter that he received from Uplands Winds LLC about windmills.  

There was some discussion about wind farms in the township. 

The board placed the checks in envelopes for the bills to be paid. 

Motion by Smith to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Weigel.  Motion carried.  

The meeting was adjourned at 7:22 P.M. 

Nathan Niehaus-Clerk 


